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Special Meeting 
July 27, 2016 

5:30 p.m. 
 
 
Re: Application of the River Pines Public Utility District to Initiate Proceedings for 
Amendment to the Sphere of Influence and The Annexation of El Dorado/Amador 
Properties 
 
 
To: Customers outside of the District’s Legal Sphere of Influence 
 
River Pines Public Utility District desires to initiate proceedings for the amendment to the 
sphere of influence through Amador LAFCO to add territories within El Dorado and Amador 
Counties which are currently receiving water service and not currently in the River Pines Public 
Utility District. 
 
River Pines Public Utility District desires to provide improvements to the debilitating distribution 
system within the service area but outside the legal boundaries and sphere of influence.  In 
order to provide these distribution improvements, River Pines Public Utility District will be 
obtaining funding through State of California State Water Resources Control Board (Drinking 
Water State Revolving Fund).  Annexation is required in order to be eligible for such grant 
funding improvements that benefit the service area in El Dorado and Amador counties that are 
currently outside the legal boundaries. 
 
In order to continue to provide water to customers outside of the legal boundaries, such 
customers must agree to the annexation or possibly be burdened with the cost of the 
improvements outside the legal boundaries and sphere of influence in order to continue 
receiving water service. 
 
River Pines Public Utility District Board of Directors will be holding a meeting in the River Pines 
Town Hall on July 27, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. to address any concerns or questions you may have 
regarding this matter.  A Landowner Consent Form is enclosed and may be filled out and 
mailed back in the self-addressed stamped envelope which has been included for your 
convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Candi Bingham, 
General Manager 


